
Holyhead Town Council 

Minutes of the Public Relations, Tourism and Events Committee meeting held 

Monday 5.00pm at the Town Hall 

 

Councillors Present: Cllr Alan Williams (Chair) Cllr Hywel Williams, Cllr Adrienne 

Edwards (Mayor) Cllr Cadi Evanson,  

In Attendance:  

Robert Henderson (Town Clerk/Financial Officer),  

Debbie Parry (Community Services Manager)  

Alex Williams (Clerk Typist) 

 

To ask the question, is any councillor or member making a recording of this 

meeting?  

Yes, the Clerk Typist is taking minutes of the meeting.  

 

Apologies of absence were received from, Cllr Lewis MBE, Cllr Klijn, Cllr 

Thomas, and Cllr Browes (Vice Chair).  

 

No declaration of interest was made during the meeting. 

 

It was proposed, first and seconded that the minutes of the meeting held on 

16th August 2022 were of true record. Minute no. 5489/2022 

 

Fan Zone update – it was decided with a few minor changes that the fan 

zone would go ahead. Minor changes to be made are to include food in the 

ticket price and to also make the change that this is a family friendly event, 

meaning families attending could bring along their children. The next steps 

would be to apply for a license to sell/buy alcohol and to get the changes 

done on the posters, tickets will be on sale from Monday 3rd October.    

Minute No.5490/2022 

 

Bonfire – Holyhead Round Table hold an annual bonfire night every year, 5th 

November at Penrhos beach for the public to enjoy and watch the firework 

display. The Round Table hold a competition on the 26th of October 2022 at 

the town hall to build a Guy Fawkes and the mayor will pick which one will go 

on the top of the bonfire. The bonfire will be advertised on social media in the 

coming weeks.  MinuteNo.5491/2022 
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Greystones – Cllr Williams announced that the Annual Greystones trip will go 

ahead and confirmed that the Magee Brothers will be joining them and 

playing at the theatre along with Chor Meibion. The Ferry, Hotel and coach 

has all been arranged and confirmed with Cllr Williams Confirming in the next 

couple of weeks. Minute No. 5492/2022 

 

Remembrance Sunday – the committee decided that it would be useful to 

have a better PA System at the remembrance Sunday ceremony as the 

current one that is being used at past events is not loud enough for the public 

to hear. The committee decided it would be a good time to call a meeting 

with Piers Beeland to discuss any further requirements and what will happen 

on the day. Minute No. 5493/2022 

 

Christmas Festivities – it was proposed, first and seconded that the council will 

hold an annual Christmas event at Y Parc, Santa will lead the parade from Y 

parc into town where the lights will then be switched on at swift square car 

park. It was requested that the council could possibly allow Artisan Stalls 

around the car park which would need permission from Rob Wardle. The 

Christmas light switch on will be the last Saturday of November which is 

Saturday 26th. The committee questioned whether they could change the 

location of the firework display so that it can be seen clearly from the 

carpark, they have discussed who they would need to contact for permission 

for the next location.  Minute No. 5494/2022 

 

 

The meeting concluded at 17.30pm  
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